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CONGRATULATIONS, IT'S A BOY! ... Bonnie Winkofsky (SL) del vered a 7 lb., Justin 
Thomas, on May 26. Congratulations to the Winkofsky family. 

GSUings ... Dean John Lowe (CHP) recently attending the first meeting the 1 we ied-�k:onsor-
tium for Minority Student Recruitment and Support in Kalamazoo, Mich. The cons · �-�o�d;3o higher 
education institutions in the Midwest. .. Dr. William Rogge (CE) receiving an award in recognition of 
meritorious service in education from Phi Delta Kappa at their meeting on May 27 at the Matteson Holiday 
Inn. His services to students as advisor and teacher were particularly cited ... Dr. Jagan Lingamneni (CBPA), 
faculty advisor to the Criminal Justice Club, encouraging club officers to attend Academy of Criminal Justice 
Sciences conference in St. Louis. Students Mark Adduci, Donald DeWilkins, Jeff Hansen and Dave Martyka 
attended thanks to SOC which paid for air travel and hotel accommodations ... Donna Lowe (FA), graduate 
student in music at the university, giving her graduate recital June 26 in the Music Recital Hall.. .Dr. Anthony 
Wei (CAS) serving by invitation on the Annual Planning Committee for the Rich Township High 
Schools ... William Boline (CHP) delivering a presentation, "Assessment As a Learning Strategy" in June at 
Union Graduate School's Seminar on Alternative Higher Education ... and conducting a June workshop on 
"Innovative Strategies for Disciplining Black Youth" at the Chicago Urban League ... and recently completing 
a University of Chicago/SSA professional development course titled, ''Data for Program and Policy Manage­
ment." 

JUNE EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH A W ARDED ... Special recognition in June was given to Civil Service 

Employee of the Month Willette Jones (PERS). She was nominated by 
several students and employees who cited her special service in her job 
with the Personnel Office. Willette started her career at Governors State 
in 1978 when she worked in the library's Materials Center. She later 
transferred to the College of Arts and Sciences (previously CEAS) and a 
short time later accepted the position of personnel assistant in the 
testing area of the Personnel Office. 

Willette's kindness and sympathy have helped anxious job applicants 
through the trials of the testing process. Several years ago, she accepted 
the added responsibility of giving benefits assistance. Willette's attended 
several state meetings to hear from insurance representatives, which she 
considered valuable training. In the Personnel Office she also helps with 
general reception duties. 

Willette lives with her 18-year-old son, Ronald, who recently graduated 
from Bloom High School. Willette is happy to have received the 
Employee of the Month Award, and she hopes to continue doing her 

Willette Jone
-
s 

-....;=w best to serve incoming employees and those already on staff. 

CAFETERIA MENU 

Week of Aug. 3-7 ... MONDAY-Cream of chicken soup w/1 pkg crackers; Chili con carne w/1 pkg crackers; 
Entree: Ham steak; Turkey imperial sandwich; Buttered carrots; Sweet potatoes. TUESDAY-Old fashioned 
bean soup w/1 pkg crackers; Chili con carne w/1 pkg crackers; Entree: Breaded pork cutlet w/brown gravy; 
Sloppy Joe on bun; Stewed tomatoes and zucchini; Whipped potatoes. WEDNESDAY-Cream of spinach 
soup w/1 pkg crackers; Chili con carne w/1 pkg crackers; Entree: Veal cutlet parmesan; French dip beef on 
roll; Medley vegetables; Whipped potatoes. THURSDAY- Minestrone soup w/1 pkg crackers; Chili con carne 
w/1 pkg crackers; Entree: Baked meat loaf; Creamed turkey over noodles; Peas and carrots; whipped 
potatoes. FRIDAY-Soup dejour w/croutons; Chili con carne w/1 pkg crackers; Entree: Popcorn shrimp, 
sauce, fries and cole slaw; Batter fried whiting, Vegetable dejour. 

Week of Aug. 10-14 . .. MONDAY-Creole soup w/1 pkg crackers; Chili con carne w/1 pkg crackers; Entree: 
Pot roast beef; Mostaccioli w/meat sauce and garlic toast; Wax beans and pimento; Whipped potatoes. 
TUESDAY-Lima bean soup w/1 pkg crackers; Chili con carne w/1 pkg crackers; Entree: Roast turkey breast 
w/dressing; B. B.Q. beef sandwich; Seasoned peas; Candied sweet potatoes. WEDNESDAY-Cream of celery 
soup w/1 pkg crackers; Chili con carne w/1 pkg crackers; Entree: Roast pork w/dressing and apple sauce; 
Swedish meatballs over rice, roll and butter; Mixed vegetables; Oven browned potatoes. THURSDAY­
Garden vegetable soup w/1 pkg crackers; Chili con carne w/1 pkg crackers; Entree: Fillet of chicken, fries 
and cole slaw; Fillet of chicken sandwich w/lettuce and tomato; Two tacos w/trimmings; Franks and beans. 
FRIDAY-Tomato rice soup w/1 pkg crackers; Chili con carne w/1 pkg crackers; Entree: Baked haddock in 
creole sauce; Pizza slice; Vegetable dejour; Whipped potatoes. 

The cafeteria will be closed Monday through Friday, Aug. 17-21 for equipment repairs and maintenance 
work. During that week, food service will be available from vending machines only. 

OUTDOOR FOLKFEST X PRESENTS RONNIE GILBERT ... Ronnie Gilbert, best known for her beautiful 
contralto voice as a member of The Weavers, will be the guest performer at the 1987 GSU Outdoor Folk fest X 
on Aug. 14 at 7 p.m. 

THANK YOU TO GSU FRIENDS ... Betty Leving (CE) wishes to thank all who expressed concern and 
sympathy at the passing of her husband, Leonard. 



AND THE WINNERS ARE ... Thanks again to all those who helped make the 1987 Alumni Phonathon a resounding success. The 
individuals are the top three money raisers for each evening and have received gift certificates to area restaurants in appreciation of their e 
forts. Special thanks to the faculty participants who helped ensure the funding of a faculty support account to be used for research, travel and 
grantsmanship for faculty. This year's outstanding volunteer recognition goes to Mel Muchnik (PO), who, in addition to winning first place 
awards for the two evenings he participated, has received the association's $100 cash award for the individual who raised the most money over 
the course of the 14-night phonathon. Ginni Burghardt, director of alumni relations, has been overheard muttering, "if I could find a way to 
clone Mel Muchnik ... " 

Monday, March 9 
Judy Gustawson (CBPA) 
Pam Woodward 
Leonard Wisniewski 

Wednesday, March 11 
Bill Dodd (UA) 
Fran Lindsay (PERS) 
Dottie Legge (REG) 

Friday, March 13 
Charleyn Oliver 
Jay Lubinsky (CHP) 
Pam Woodward 

Tuesday, March 17 
Bob Abney 
Mary Orrington 
Becky Paquette 

Thursday, March 19 
Ed Bowen 

Tuesday, March 10 
Mel Muchnik (PO) 
Leonard Wisniewski 
Jim Massey (CHP) and Bob Abney 

Thursday, March 12 
Pam Woodward 
Mary Orrington 
Leonard Wisniewski 

Monday, March 16 
Joyce Gordon (BO) 
Jean Johnson (CBPA) 
Gwen Siebert (SD) and 
Arlene Hylander (BO) 

Wednesday, March 18 
Mel Muchnik 
Harvey Varnet (UL) 
Pam Woodward 

Sandy Love and Cathy Taylor (SAS) 

Friday, March 20 
Becky Paquette 
Charles Hicks (CAS) 
Donna Lowe (FA) Kathy Cardona 

Monday, March 23 
Deborah Holdstein (CAS) and 
Linda Steiner (CAS) 
Peg Donohue (OCW) 
Jan Schultz (PO) 

Wednesday, March 25 
Marge Sharp 
Ralph Butler 
Peggy Woodard (SD) and 
George Garrett (CE) 

Tuesday, March 24 
Pam Woodward 
Dave Matteson (CE) and 
Jim Massey 
Bob White (ICC) and Ralph Butler 

Thursday, March 26 
Bob Abney 
Ralph Butler 
Jackie Schimke (CE) 

STAFF DIRECTORY UPDATE . .. Please make the following changes in your staff directory: 

Dorothy Pais, UL 
Ext. 2233 

Katie Ball, AR 
Ext. 2215, 2216 

COOPERATIVE COMPUTER CENTER (CCC) .............. Ext. 2170 
Second Floor, C Wing 
Thomas J. Parrillo, Assistant Director (page 4 of directory) 

TOLBERTT CHOSEN JULY EMPLOYEE OF MONTH ... Christine Tolbertt's willingness to help people has won her the July Employee of 
the Month Award. She was nominated for her willingness to take on extra responsibilities in her job, for 
completing her work on time, and for her abilities to deal in a professional manner with angry 
customers. 

Chris, who has been on staff since 1974, is an account technician in business operations. She is responsi­
ble for budget position control and supervision of parking services. While her motto is "You're here for 
the students," Chris said it is the people she works with that make her job enjoyable. 

In 1983 Chris got involved with the Civil Service Senate, and since then has taken on greater respon­
sibilities. Today she is the vice president of the senate and has previously served as chairperson of the 
Senate Governance Committee. Chris has also been a member of the non-negotiated Civil Service Com­
pensation Advisory Committee and is serving as the business operations safety coordinator. 

Chris and her husband, Tony, recently celebrated their twelfth wedding anniversary. They have two 
daughters, Meredith, who is ten, and Kelly, seven. The sisters are spending the summer in the GSU day 
care program for older children. 



DEGREE NOMINATIONS SOUGHT ... Administration and Planning is calling for nominations for the June 1989 com­
exercises. There are two criteria for awarding honorary degrees: 1) Degrees may be awarded in recognition of persons who have 

a record of major distinction at the state or national level. 2) In exceptional cases, candidates may be considered who have made an 
especially outstanding and significant contribution to the BOG, its universities or higher education in Illinois. Deadline for recommendations 
is Aug. 15. Nominations should be sent to Dr. Virginio Piucci (A&P). 

A NOTE OF APPRECIATION FROM A&P ... 
Dear Colleagues, 

On behalf of the administration and the Commencement Committee, I wish to extend my thanks and · tion to the entire u versity 
community for your cooperation and assistance in making our 1987 commencement ceremony a wva.,.._....u..u!!���:����

u_:ja s. The 
response to requests for assistance truly makes commencement a family affair. 

Thank you, 
Virginia Piucci 

AUG. 8 CIVIL SERVICE SPONSORED PICNIC ... According to Bural Wilkerson (REG), Civil Service Senate president, the third annual 
Civil Service Senate sponsored picnic will be held Aug. 8 from 1- 8 p.m. at Somonauk Park in Park Forest. "The GSU community and their 
families are welcome to attend. Food will be great, as usual, and this year we will be having our first softball tournament," said Wilkerson. 
Tickets are $2 for adults; $1.50 for children 12 and under. Call Margo Ellman (ASR) at extension 2518 for tickets. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR CRISIS CENTER ... Volunteers are needed to work at Neat Repeats, a resale shop supporting the Crisis 
Center for South Suburbia, the area's only residential and comprehensive domestic violence agency serving victims and families involved in 
domestic violence. Neat Repeats is located at 12945 S. Western Ave., Blue Island. Volunteers please call 974-1091. 

"LUNCHEON NOTES" CONTINUES DURING SUMMERTIME ... "Luncheon Notes," a series of entertainment by students, faculty and 
area residents will present programs throughout the rest of the summer. Performances are presented Thursdays, 12:30 p.m. in the Hall of 
Governors and are sponsored by the student chapter of Music Educators National Conference (MEN C). Tenor Bob Gall will sing on Aug. 6, 
and on Aug. 13 Mary Beth Godfrey and Lynn Godfrey will perform flute and clarinet duets. 

GSU PRESIDENT MEETS WITH LEGISLATORS ABOUT TAX INCREASE ... Dr. Leo Goodman-Malamuth invited south metropolitan 

area members of the General Assembly to a June 8 meeting at the university to discuss proposed legislation involving a tax increase to meet 

the needs of higher education. Senators William Mahar Jr., Margaret Smith, Howard Brookins and Rep. Terry Steczo attended. The univer­

sity was represented by Dr. Virginio Piucci (A&P), John Ostenburg (UR), Dr. John Lowe (CHP), Dr. Larry Freeman (CE), Dr. Mel 

Muchnik, Janice Schultz (PO) and Bill Dodd (UA). 

Dr. Goodman-Malamuth presented the university's need for additional state support and expressed strong misgivings about being asked to 

administer the fastest growing state university in Illinois with the 2 percent increase in funding projected for FY88. Drs. Freeman, Lowe and 

Muchnik each presented, from their perspectives, their requirements for additional support. Consensus among legislators present seemed to 

be that they would support a tax increase only if the bill guaranteed that a substantial portion of the funds would go to higher education. 

Senator Smith (seated, center) and her assistant (seated, left) with 
Dr. Goodman-Malamuth and Senator Brookins (standing, left to 
right) enjoy a light moment during the breakfast for legislators at 
GSU. 

(left to right) Dr. Muchnik makes a point to Rep. Terry Steczo, Dr. 
Goodman-Malamuth, Senator Mahar and Dean Lowe at the June 

meeting. 



Board of Governors of 
State Colleges and Universities 

GSU ARCHIVES 

-- For--More .Jnferm2 tion Contact: 
Board of Governors 
2040 Hill Meadows 

'
Drive, Suite B 

Springfield, Illinois 62702 
(217) 782-6392 

NOTES NOTES FROM JUNE 1987 BOARD MEETING 

Board Appoints President--The Board of Governors of State Colleges and 
Universities (BOG) selected Dr. Ralph H. Wagoner as the ninth President of 
Western Illinois University (WIU), effective August 1, 1987. Wagoner re­
places Dr. Leslie F. Malpass, who will retire July 31, after serving 12 
years as WID's president. Malpass is currently the longest serving 
Illinois public university president. 

Wagoner, who has been at WIU since 1977, previously served as WID's 
Vice President for Public Affairs and Development, Executive Officer of the 
Western Illinois University Foundation, and a Professor of Education. 

Before coming to Western, Wagoner held positions at Drake University as 
an Associate Professor of Education; American Council on Education Adminis­
tration Intern, Office of the President; Assistant to the President; and 
Assistant to the President and Director of Development from 1970-1977. He 
and his wife Susie have two children. 

Wagoner was among three final candidates recommended to the Board by 
BOG Chancellor Thomas D. Layzell for final interviews on June 18. Layzell 
was assisted in the process by a Campus Advisory Committee chaired by WIU 
Professor Dr. John Werner. The eight-month long process involved the 
screening of 125 candidates for the position. 

Board Approves Insurance Contract-- Utilizing the Illinois Educational 
Consortium, the four Illinois state university systems bid for property 
insurance under the name of the Illinois University Systems Insurance Asso­
ciation. Chancellor Layzell stated this was the first time the four univer­
sity systems have bid insurance jointly. Plans call for exploring the 
possibliity of jointly bidding liability insurance. Joint bidding for the 
contract resulted in a $337,483 premium reduction, which is an 86% savings 
for the BOG from the 1986 contract. Total savings for all four systems is 
$957,064. 

Employee Assistance Program Celebrates First Year-- Following favorable 
review by the Board, the contract with Associates for Progressive Social 
Services, Inc. (A.P.S.S.) has been renewed. The A.P.S.S. staffs the 
Employee Assistance Program, which completed its first year of operation 
June 30, 1987. The Program was initiated to help employees of the five BOG 
universities, the System Office, and the Cooperative Computer Center, with 
alcohol and drug abuse, financial, and personal problems. 106 employees 
utilized the program during its, first nine months, and several employee 
orientation and supervis.ry training sessions were held at each 
university. 

Academic Program Matters-- The Board approved a request from Governors 
State University (GSU) to add a minor in Alcoholism and Drug Abuse 
Sciences. The minor makes the Alcoholism and Drug Abuse Sciences 
coursework more accessible to undergraduates in other degree programs. 

The Board also approved four academic program requests from WIU. The 
name of the M.A. in Communication Arts and Sciences was changed to the M.A. 

Board of Governors of State Colleges and Universities System: 
Chicago State University· Eastern Illinois University, Charleston- Governors State University, 
University Park· Northeastern Illinois University, Chicago· and Western Illinois University, Macomb 



in Public Communication and Broadcasting. Parts of the existing degree 
program dealing with speech communication and broadcasting will be retained 
under the new name and a new degree program will be developed from the 
remainder. 

The name of the Institute for Regional, Rural, and Community Studies 
was changed to the Institute for Rural Studies. The name change is the 
result of the recent approval for the newly-approved Illinois Institute for 
Rural Affairs at Western. 

The request to reorganize the Bachelor of Business program into two 
options -- an Administrative Office Systems option and a Management Informa­
tion Systems option -- was approved. 

The Board approved WID's request to form an Interdisciplinary minor in 
Urban and Community Studies. The minor will provide students with an intro­
duction to the development of an urban concept of community in society. 

Board Adopts Resolution Praising Student Board Members-- The Board 
adopted a resolution thanking the student Board members who "have 
served ... with dedication and distinction ... assisted the Board in its 
deliberations and decisions by presenting their views in a thoughtful and 
articulate manner and • . .  not only addressed the concerns of their separate 
universities but also have contributed measurably to the enhancement of 
higher education throughout the state." 

Student Board members who served in 1986-87: Eddie Kemp, Chicago, 
Chicago State University (CSU); Michael Ashack, Homewood, Eastern Illinois 
University (EIU); Larry Lulay, Chicago Heights, GSU: Tom Shaw, Chicago, 
Northeastern Illinois University; and Steven Eckhart, Lake Villa, WIU. 

The newly-elected student Board members will take office at the July 
Board meeting. 

Legislative Update-- The full Senate passed the BOG appropriations bill, 
Senate Bill 284, in floor action May 18. After a hearing before the House 
Appropriations II Committee on June 17, the full House passed our amended 
Appropriations bill. The Senate then concurred on these amendments June 
28, thus sending our bill to Governor Thompson's desk awaiting further 
action on his part. All indications are that significant reductions by the 
Governor are to be expected. 

Progress Report on Provisional Admission Policies in the BOG System-­
Course-specific admission requirements approved by the IBHE will become 
effective for all Illinois four-year public universities and community 
colleges Fall 1993. Course-specific admission requirements for BOG univer­
sities admitting freshmen will become effective Fall 1988. Since, in most 
cases, BOG admission requirements are less stringent than those established 
by the IBHE, this intermediate step provides an opportunity for BOG 
universities to assess the impact of their own admission requirements prior 
to moving to the more restrictive IBHE requirements. 

Members of the Board of Governors of State Colleges and Universities 
Chairman Nancy H. Froelich, Lake Bloomington 
Vice Chairman James L. Althoff, McHenry 
Dominick J. Bufalino, Norwood Park Township 
Lowell B. Fisher, Old Inn Farm, Fairview 
William E. Hoffee, Fairfield 

Student Board Members 
Eddie Kemp, Chicago State University 
Michael Ashack, Eastern Illinois University 
Larry Lulay, Governors State University 

Evelyn Kaufman, LaSalle 
Robert J. Ruiz, Chicago 
Wilma J. Sutton, Chicago 
D. Ray Wilson, Elgin 

Tom Shaw, Northeastern 
Illinois University 
Steven Eckhart, Western 

Illinois University 
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